Bob will interne at Bell Memorial Hospital in Kansas City this coming August or September. By the way, Bill, should I mention that Bob is expecting to take unto his bosom a blushing bride some time in the month of May. Yes, your guess is right - it is Jean McFarland of Topeka. Bob met her when he was playing in a basketball game for Lawrence against Topeka High School at Topeka and of course she rooted for Topeka which caused Bob to pay some attention to her. Now they will be rooting together, I guess - we hope, we hope.

Ensign J. Fred Harris, USNR, is at 433 Brown Hall, Naval Training School, Princeton, N.J. Ad Lindsey was the only guy that could outkick Freddie when he was on the varsity football team. Don't get too high-hat at Princeton, Freddie!

A/S Otto O. Schnellbacher, Sqd. 6-S. A.A.A.B.C.C., Santa Ana, California. We are tickled to death to know of your whereabouts, Otto. We got your wire when you passed through Kansas City and greatly enjoyed it. Keep the letters coming, boy, and we will try to write you individually some time soon when our strenuosities let up a little.

Eddie Hall, C. Sp., 12th Reg. 13th Batt., U.S.N.T.S., Great Lakes, Ill., writes as follows:

"Thanks for sending the Rebounds. We enjoy them very much and have often wondered about so many of the Jayhawkers. The Rebounds settles lots of questions. I got a big kick out of pointing out to several of the chiefs that we have beaten their alma mater. This year I have had nore opportunities than usual. The football victory over Missouri provided several opportunities to rub it in. The basketball schedule doesn't show a game up this way so I probably won't get to see any.

Ed Hall. "

Eddie, we are glad to know you like the Rebounds, and I know how pleased you were at the football victory over Missouri. So were we all!

Pfc. Don E. Blair, H&S Co. 282nd Engr. C. Bn., Camp Butner, N.C. Don has moved around quite frequently, and has stopped in the office a couple of times.

Ensign A. Murray Brown is now stationed at the Hutchinson, Kansas, Naval Air Base. Someone told me that he dropped in the office to see us while Mrs. Hulteen was out with the flu. I did not get to see him. We are glad to have Murray back in Kansas. I see where Hutchinson Naval Air Station beat Oklahoma Aggies and I think Murray had something to do with it.

Lt. (j.g.) Ed J. Ellis, 1238 Prince, Athens, Georgia, former coach of the Wyandotte Bulldogs, write sa follows: "Max Kissell is in the 40th Battalion and doing fine. I watch the papers for the scores of the basketball games back home and am pleased at the progress of your young team, and I also know how the Big Six would be doing if you had Ray Evans and those others who would have been back. We all know that it takes men like Ray to win a war."

Lt. John T. Andrews (I think it is Captain now, isnIt it, Johnny?), 541
Kenwood Avenue, Payton, Ohio, the booster boy who was president of Lawrence
Rotary and also the cause of Lt. Wayne Nees attending the University of Kansas,
writes as follows: "Your fine letters to the boys have been a source of real